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Updated Medical Exemption Process for COVID-19 Vaccines 
Update to York Region health care providers as of January 7, 2022 

Ontario’s Ministry of Health has issued new guidelines for medical exemptions to COVID-19 vaccines. 

Effective December 15, 2021, Ontarians with exemptions for medical reasons or who are participants in 

COVID-19 related clinical trials will, once verified, be eligible to download an enhanced vaccine 

certificate (with a QR code) from the Ontario Portal. This QR code will allow patrons access to settings 

requiring proof of vaccination in the same way a fully vaccinated individual would be able to.  

Individuals who believe they are eligible for a medical exemption must undergo a clinical 

assessment by an Ontario physician (designated as “MD”) or registered nurse in the extended class 

(designated as “Registered Nurse (Extended Class)”, “RN(EC)”, “Nurse Practitioner” or “NP”) to 

determine if they are at risk to receiving any COVID-19 vaccine. Medical notes issued by out-of-

province physicians will not be considered eligible for Ontario residents to receive a QR code. 

If the exemption is confirmed, the medical professional will complete a Statement of Medical 

Exemption Form and submit to the health unit where the practice is located, such as York Region 

Public Health. A copy of this new form follows this message and can also be found on 

york.ca/healthprofessionals – COVID-19 Information for Health Professionals. 

For a list of valid exemptions to COVID-19 vaccination, please see the Ministry of Health’s Medical 

Exemptions to COVID-19 Vaccination guidance document.  

The form will be received by the health unit, assessed and entered into the COVAXON system, 

allowing for the vaccine certificate and QR code to become available for the patient on the Ontario 

Portal. 

York Region Public Health may contact the health professional if clarification or additional information is 

required to complete the medical exemption.  

Any previously issued medical exemptions, for the purpose of obtaining a vaccine certificate for 

entry to settings where proof of vaccine is required, must be resent directly to the PHU.  

Forms must be submitted directly from the health care practitioner, rather than the client. Forms may be 

faxed to Immunization Services at 1-866-258-2026. 

Individuals without a clinical assessment from an Ontario health care professional will not be 

considered medically exempt from receiving the COVID-19 vaccine.  

Contact York Region Public Health  

For more information, call our dedicated health care professional line at 1-877-464-9675 ext. 77280 

(8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., Monday to Friday) or visit york.ca/healthprofessionals. For the latest 

information on COVID-19 in York Region, please visit york.ca/COVID19.  

For questions regarding COVID-19 vaccine ordering please contact our Vaccine Inventory Program at 

COVID19vaccine@york.ca or 1-877-464-9675 ext. 50174. 

https://www.york.ca/healthprofessionals
https://www.health.gov.on.ca/en/pro/programs/publichealth/coronavirus/docs/vaccine/medical_exemptions_to_vaccination.pdf
https://www.health.gov.on.ca/en/pro/programs/publichealth/coronavirus/docs/vaccine/medical_exemptions_to_vaccination.pdf
http://www.york.ca/healthprofessionals
http://www.york.ca/covid19
mailto:COVID19vaccine@york.ca
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